
 
GODSHILL PARISH COUNCIL 

 
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING MINUTES 

Tuesday 9th May 2018 
 
Present: 
Cllr Fell – Chairman   
Cllr Cakebread  
Cllr Lintonbon  
Cllr O’Brien 
Cllr Pomphrey 
Cllr Williams 
 
Bev Cornish, Clerk 
6 members of the public. 
 
1 Apologies 

 
 No apologies were received. 
 
2 Guest Speaker:  Ms Clare Watkins, General Manager, Sandy Balls Holiday 

Village  
 

Ms Watkins gave a detailed briefing on her role, the plans which Sandy Balls had to 
develop the holiday centre and how she could best work with the Parish Council to 
address any concerns from residents. 
 
Ms Watkins responded to numerous questions from councillors and residents on such 
matters as noise, lighting, traffic tailback from queuing to check-in, use of hot tubs 
and use by other pop-up campsites of the facilities during the summer months. 
 
Cllr Fell expressed his thanks to Ms Watkins for attending the meeting and said that 
the Council looked forward to building a good relationship with her, the staff at Sandy 
Balls and Away Resorts.  
 

3 Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 25th April 2017: 
 

Cllr Fell proposed, Cllr Lintonbon seconded and it was RESOLVED that the Minutes 
of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 25th April 2017 be approved and signed as a 
true record.  All voted in favour. 

 
4 Chairman’s Report 
 

The Chairman read his report which is attached to these minutes and thanked 
everyone for their hard work over the past year. 

 
5 Public Forum 
 
 No questions were raised.  Cllr Lintonbon thanked the Chairman, Cllr Fell, on behalf 

of the Parish Council for all his work over the previous six months following Mr Colin 
Draper’s resignation. 

 
The Chairman thanked those present for attending the meeting. 
 
The meeting closed at 7.40 pm. 


